
The Asian Productivity Organization formally constituted its Green Productivity (GP) Advisory Committee with 37
members representing major Japanese companies at an inaugural meeting held in Tokyo, 26 August 2003. In attendance
as observers were officials from embassies of APO member countries, including Fijian Ambassador Ratu Tevita
Moedoru; Japanese Ministries (Foreign Affairs; Economy, Trade and Industry; Agriculture, Forestry and Fisheries; and
Environment); Japan Productivity Center for Socio-Economic Development (JPC-SED); Japan Business Federation;
Musashi Institute of Technology; and TDK Corporation. The meeting was chaired by Professor Ryoichi Yamamoto of the
Institute of Industrial Science, University of Tokyo.
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Information to Make a Difference in Productivity

n his opening remarks at the meeting, APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima said that a key challenge facing the
world economy is sustainable development. As the Asia-Pacific region is expected to be the manufacturing center
of the world, it is important that “made-in-Asia” products should have a reputation for being environmentally

friendly, he added. “This will enhance their competitiveness and contribute to sustainable development.” Mr. Tajima fur-
ther said that Japanese companies have world-class environmental technologies and they should endeavor to transfer
them to Asia-Pacific countries through their subsidiaries operating in these countries and the APO GP network. This will
ultimately benefit Japanese companies as they rely on Asian countries for supplies of parts and components. He therefore
called on members of the GP Advisory Committee to support APO projects on greening supply chains in the region.

APO Senior Environment Program Officer Takuki Murayama elaborated on the APO projects relating to greening
supply chains that have been scheduled for the rest of this year. On 30 September–3 October, a workshop on “Greening
Supply Chains” will be held in Manila, the Philippines. This will be followed by a symposium on “Eco-design” in the
Republic of China, 20–24 October. From 11–13 December, the APO with the Green Purchasing Network of Japan (GPN),
JPC-SED, and others will jointly organize “The International Forum on Green Purchase and Sustainable Consumption,” in
Tokyo. Within the forum, the APO will help to facilitate a symposium and workshop on “Green Purchasing.” In the mean-
time, APO member countries have been invited to take part in the GP demonstration project on “Green Supply Chains.”

At the meeting, the APO Secretariat submitted a list of areas for the support and assistance of the GP Advisory
Committee. These include promoting the utilization of clean development mechanisms; developing eco-business models;

I
GP Advisory Committee meeting in progress
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Over the last half-century, significant gains in agricultural productivity protected Asia from food shortages and the threat of starvation. This was made possible
by the Green Revolution—a production package using fertilizers, high-yielding seeds, and irrigation. Today, however, inappropriate agricultural practices, such as
extensive use of chemical fertilizers, intensive farming in marginal areas, and improper management of natural resources, have created environmental problems
like land degradation, water pollution, and loss of biodiversity in many countries in the region. One consequence is stagnation in agricultural productivity.
Recognizing the urgent need to mitigate the adverse impact of agricultural practices on the environment, the APO organized a seminar on “Better Agricultural
Practices for Environmental Sustainability” in Tokyo, 6–13 August. It was hosted by the Japanese Ministry of Agriculture, Forestry and Fisheries and implemented
by the Association for International Cooperation in Agriculture and Forestry. The seminar was launched by APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima who, in his
opening address, outlined the damaging environmental consequences of inappropriate agricultural practices and called on the participants to formulate strategies
to ensure environmental sustainability in agriculture.

he seminar consisted of six resource paper presentations, 17 country
paper presentations, two workshop discussions, and field observa-
tions. The resource papers provided an overview of better agricul-

tural practices at farm, village, industry, watershed, and global levels. They
also helped to identify important issues and key challenges in promoting envi-
ronment-friendly practices. The 17 representatives from 15 APO member
countries and two from non-member countries who took part in the seminar
reviewed prevailing agricultural practices and innovative production technolo-
gies adopted in their respective countries and deliberated on ways to strengthen
the framework for better agricultural practices. They underlined the importance
of sustainable agricultural development in areas like national food security and
international competitiveness. Other key areas they discussed were integrated
farming systems; soil and water conservation; inclusion of the environmental
factor in agricultural planning; local cooperative institution building; apprecia-
tion of the prevailing situation at policy level; flexibility in farmers’ attitudes;
affirmative policy and legal instruments; capacity building through research
and training; and commitment from all the stakeholders.?

For field study, the participants were taken to Fukushima Prefecture where
they visited a village office, an organic farm, and an agricultural cooperative
market. The field study enabled them to observe firsthand appropriate and
inappropriate agricultural practices; ways to produce rice, vegetables, and
fruits with few or no chemicals; organic production standards in application;

and the activities of a cooperative market where a strong relationship was
established between producers and consumers.

Two “write-shop”-type workshops were conducted. This is an innovative
brainstorming process in which each participant was asked to bring a problem
for solution, the answer to which was generated through group discussions.
During these workshops, the participants identified the technological, economic,
social, and political barriers that stand in the way of achieving environmental
sustainability. They further clarified the role of the different stakeholders,
including the APO, in changing policy protocols and agricultural practices,
strengthening involved institutions, and promoting environmental education.

T

Better agricultural practices for
environmental sustainability

Participants visiting a cooperative market
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compiling reference materials on environment-friendly technologies and ser-
vices of Japanese companies for use by APO member countries; making their
staff available to serve as experts on environmental management and tech-
nology in other APO member countries; implementing demonstration pro-
jects; dispatching study missions from Japan to study the state of eco-business
in other APO member countries; organizing exhibitions on eco-business; and
exploring the feasibility of an APO-initiated Green Supplier Label.

Some Advisory Committee members suggested the following additional
areas as meriting special attention: establishing common standards for
greening the supply chain; creating a recycling mindset in society; deter-
mining safety levels of perishable products, like vegetables; developing a

mechanism for the exchange of information on new regulations and others;
ensuring a stable energy supply; and promoting awareness of the needs of
other APO member countries in eco-business.

Earlier this year, the APO commissioned the GPN Japan to undertake a
survey on “Green Purchase and Procurement” in four countries: Republic of
China, Republic of Korea, Japan, and Malaysia. GPN Secretary-General
Hiroyuki Sato presented the interim report of the survey to the meeting. A
complementary survey covering an additional four countries—Indonesia,
Philippines, Singapore, and Thailand—is currently being undertaken for the
APO by the JPC-SED. This study is expected to be completed by the end of
September 2003.
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